
Captain Steve E. Biagini, Captain 
East LA Sheriff Station 

 
 
 
Steven Biagini, a 34-year veteran of the Los Angeles County Sheriff’s 

Department, was transferred to East Los Angeles Sheriff’s Station as of June 22, 
2014. 

 

Captain Biagini’s career with the Sheriff’s Department began in 1980.  After 
graduating from the Sheriff’s Training Academy as a Deputy Sheriff, he was assigned 
to Men’s Central Jail, Pico Rivera Station, Altadena Station, and Custody 
Headquarters Operations as the Budget / Personnel Deputy.  Upon his promotion to 
Sergeant in 1989, Captain Biagini was assigned to Norwalk Station and Temple 
Station, where he was involved in many community projects and community policing 
programs.  Captain Biagini was promoted to lieutenant in 2000 and was assigned to 
Crescenta Valley Station, Temple Station, Court Services Central Bureau as the 
Operations Lieutenant, and in 2007, he was assigned as the Chief’s Aide to the Court 
Services Division Chief.  In 2012, Captain Biagini was promoted to the rank of 
Captain and assigned to Court Services Central Bureau. 
 

Captain Biagini holds an Associates of Arts General Degree from Pasadena City 
College.  He is a graduate of the F.B.I. National Academy, Class 235.  He was a past 
president of the Duarte Rotary club and was instrumental in the development and 
administration of the Department’s Bicycle Patrol Training Course. 

 
Captain Biagini was born in Brooklyn, New York.  He and his wife Amy, also a 

Department member, have four children; a daughter who works with nonprofit 
organizations in San Diego, a son representing our country as a soldier in the U.S 
Army assigned to the 82nd Airborne Infantry, a son who is studying to be a medical 
doctor and is a recent graduate from UC Riverside, and a daughter who is currently 
attending UC Irvine. 

 
In his spare time, Captain Biagini enjoys evenings with his wife, swimming, biking, 
running, traveling, and gardening. 


